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Mr. President, 

Lawyers’ Rights Watch Canada and Lawyers for Lawyers welcome the Special Rapporteur’s 
oral update on the human rights situation in Myanmar. We stress the need for an independent 
and self-governing legal profession in Myanmar, enabled to uphold human rights and the rule 
of law without fear. 

Protection of human rights and fundamental freedoms requires effective access to legal 
services provided by an independent legal profession. Fundamental to improving human 
rights for the people of Myanmar is a justice system that provides due process for rights 
holders and allows lawyers to work independently without fear of harassment or intimidation.

We are pleased by progress towards an independent bar association in Myanmar. This is an 
important step towards ensuring that the legal profession can function in accordance with the 
UN Basic Principles on the Role of Lawyers. 

We are concerned about the recent killing of lawyer U Ko Ni and the reported intimidation, 
harassment and government surveillance of other lawyers. 

U Ko Ni, a strong advocate against religious discrimination and for inter-communal peace, 
was murdered on 29 January 2017. Several suspects have been arrested, but concerns remain 
about lack of impartiality and due diligence due to reported failures to apprehend all 
intellectual and material authors of this murder. Lawyer Mr. Robert Sann Aung has received 
death threats since the assassination of U Ko Ni and has reportedly been monitored by 
Myanmar’s security forces. 

These forms of harassment have a chilling effect on lawyers who may be reluctant to defend 
persons in sensitive cases. The killing of U Ko Ni and the threats against Mr. Robert Sann 
Aung must be subject to prompt, impartial and effective investigations, capable of identifying 
suspects and enabling appropriate arrests, prosecutions and fair trials that will ensure 
accountability of all those responsible.  

Thank you. 


